

AGENDA
ZOOM BOARD MEETING
Sunday January 30th 4:00 pm

Tammy called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m. on January 30, 2022.

Winter 2022 Competition Discussion

1. Fall Competition Survey

a. Practice Schedule

- i. More time for Gameday/Timeout**
- ii. Should they filter through 2 mats**

-We decided that Time-Out and Game Day divisions will get a stretch mat practice time, as well as their normal practice mat time. StaceyAnn and Tammy will work on that.

- iii. Allow a break when the judges get one**
- iv. Hold up practice room if they are behind?**

-There will be communication between the practice gym worker and someone in the performing gym. Breaks will be designed around the performance schedule.

v. Make sure coaches are in the room for stunt group/AA

-This issue will be addressed at the Coaches Meeting the morning of competition.

b. JO

- i. make sure the same team isn't against each other round 1**

c. Judges

- i. A/B**
 - 1. \$ for 2 sets/ enough people**
 - 2. Music on both sides?**
 - 3. Tabulators on both sides?**
- ii. No remote judges**
- iii. Ashley Stricker**

-We have decided not to use Ashley for this next competition.

-Judges will be moved closer to the mat and we can put a black curtain behind them so spectators will not be able to see the scoresheets.

- iv. Time in between**
- v. Comments**

-The board decided to keep it with 1 judge panel. We will try to have mainly local judges and one out-of-town judge, for this competition to help reduce costs.

2. Clothing for Winter

-Information was sent out from Sarah about how clothing will be done differently than last year.

- 3. Update on Fall clothing; how winter clothing will work**
- 4. Digital scoresheets?**

-We will try and do a Google online scoresheet and brainstorm ways to get comments down, such as a voice-to-text, or just typing on the scoresheet. Sarah sent out the online scoresheet.

5. Live stream?

-Sarah is going to research which network/company will do the livestream. Then, the board will try and fundraise money to cover the cost of the livestream. We will also charge a \$10 access fee to watch it.

-Leah suggested that we create an official letter that comes from the board to send out to businesses. We will decide who will write that letter once we find out who is putting on the livestream.

6. Request to do photos at competition—Emily Chadwick Photography

-We will have her come and photograph this competition and see how it goes!

7. Website up to date

-Clothing link and updated competition information will be updated on the website. Updates can also be sent to Jen.

8. Coach of the year

-We have 3 nominations so far and any other nominations can be sent to Lu.

9. Senior awards /scholarships/Senior scholarships

10. Next Year's dates

-Clarification of why dates are laid out the way they are on the sheet. Billie is going to center all of the columns so they are all the same.

11. Year-end meeting- April?

-Everyone will check their dates for April and we will decide on a date later.

-Leah brought up that people complained about the condition of the mats that were in the practice gym. It was discussed that if there are mats that shouldn't be used for competition, we can have the NDCCA mats delivered to wherever competition is being hosted.

-Sarah is going to look into 50/50 raffle information.

-Ranee motions to adjourn the meeting and Jen seconded at 5:30. Meeting adjourned at 5:30 p.m.